       Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander                      Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 18th November 2013

Present
Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Fiona Firth, Keith Maund, Les Lidington, Karen Loizou, Dick Riches, Ray Taylor

Apologies 
Penny D’Souza, Clare Talman
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 16 September were approved.
Matters arising
Nigel suggested, and it was agreed, that as an aid to the policy on expenditure there should be three lists: 1) Work in progress – where the money had been allocated, 2) Earmarked or ‘ring-fenced’ money
 where the expenditure had been identified and agreed, but no final decision to proceed, and 3) a wish-list of projects.


Nigel reported that the flooring in the 9 rooms around the main deck had now been replaced, and that the contractor had done a good job.


The work on the accessible toilet had now been completed as previously agreed. (Note: this work was agreed at the April meeting. The work was undertaken following consultation with RBK regarding the standards necessary for an accessible toilet, and whilst it was not possible to obtain competitive quotes, it was agreed that the contractor who did quote was suitable for the job, and had given a fair price for the work).   

The contractor who worked on the accessible toilet had reported that there was no filter in the boiler. Keith is to check the drawings as to what should be fitted.


Paul suggested that giver the boiler is 25+ years old we should be thinking about replacing it and that this may be a suitable expenditure to come from the Bruno legacy. This idea was supported by the meeting, and Paul agreed to enquire about a new boiler from Reznor.

Dick had previously distributed a quote for the replacement of the back fence and gates. He explained that he had sought other quotes and had received one at a similar price but the contractor had not responded when asked to quote for wooden gates rather than wire mesh. It was therefore agreed to proceed with the quote in hand with the addition of extending the fence into the right hand corner, and checking the position regarding VAT. It was also agreed to have a padlock (as now) on the gates, and to discard the old Leander sign on the fence.

Boat racks in back yard: not discussed at the meeting but the question as to whether planning permission was required for these was taken up by Fiona with RBK. On the basis that the structure could easily be dismantled, is being constructed by ourselves and will be just standing on the ground, the planner at RBK said that it would not be described as operational development, and as it does not constitute a change of use, planning consent would not be required.

GSL Report
Karen reported that the Beavers are doing fine, and number 24. Cubs are currently 26/28, with some having moved up to the Troop. Karen announced that Simon will be leaving after Christmas leaving a vacancy for a Leader. The Troop is at 40/41, having had some recent drop-outs with those having conflicting interests e.g. sport, music. Jim and Aidan have recently gained their Wood badges. 


Robin commented that the Troop needs to think ahead a bit and plan for events and programmes – it is all a bit last minute currently.


Karen said that the Leaders budget to spend on their authority will be £20 per head per annum. (The Unit, currently numbering 11, will be handled separately).
                    
Policy on expenditure


The draft policy, distributed before the meeting, was discussed and agreed.
Financial report

An update on the accounts had previously been distributed by Paul. There were no questions.

Anticipated expenditure was discussed as follows 1) Work in progress: Accessible toilet & servicing of gas boiler £1100, Rifle range & cabinet £757. (Note: new flooring already paid). 2) Earmarked: Fencing £1600, sections kit e.g. poles & football kit £1000, Leaders budget £20 per person per annum (from April), boat maintenance & outboard trailer service £2000. 3). Wish list: stairwell decoration.

Karen said that as far as capitation was concerned District was waiting to hear from County, but the expectation was that it would increase, partly due to the financing of attendance at the 2015 Jamboree. Regarding this, Karen said that County will pay £700 per person and district would match up to £300 raised by the individual. The total cost per person is £2400. Nigel suggested that the Group should support its attendee. Keith suggested an application to Kingston Rotary Club for additional support.
Building report
Dick advised that the garden growth creeping up the back wall is starting to grow again and will need cutting back. The doors leading out to the balcony also need painting. The river door needs replacing and Dick estimated this would cost about £1500 for a metal replacement. Ideally the existing lock should be retained.

Nigel said that a basin in the girls’ toilet was coming away from the wall. Dick said he will look at this.

Replacement locks for internal doors was also discussed.
Safety
A safety walkabout was undertaken prior to this meeting. A number of items were noted and these are included in the separate audit report. Discussed at this meeting were the following: 


-  the need to keep a clear and safe path between the rifle range and access to the door to the back stairs. This may mean having only three targets or moving all targets further to the right. A written risk assessment will need to be undertaken for the rifle range.

- the camp store was unlocked. This needs to be locked at all times.


- the fire exit sign above the double doors from the main deck was not illuminating.


- some smoke alarms were not working properly.


- cleaning materials need to be stored safely, ideally at a high level away from general access.
Any Other     
Robin said that he had been asked to store two gigs built out of the new 

Business
gig project – one in the back and one on a mooring. This was agreed 


Subject to Leander assuming no responsibility for them and having no 

insurance liability.



Karen requested the purchase of buoyancy bags for canoes – about 

£100 – and this was agreed.



Nigel asked if it would be possible to get rid of some of the boats that 

were not being used.



Dick asked for new lines to hoist the wooden gigs and this was agreed. 

He also asked about the skip for rubbish clearance and Karen said that 

she was sourcing this.



Karen announced that she had been appointed D.C. for Explorers. The 

meeting congratulated her on this appointment.



Fiona asked if a note could be distributed to parents regarding Easy 

Funding.
Future Dates
20 January  

Executive Committee meeting

17 March

Executive Committee meeting

